
REORGANIZATION MEETING     January 2, 2011 

MUNICIPAL BUILDING      DELRAN, NJ 

 

 

The meeting was called to order with a salute to the Flag by Councilman 

Catrambone. 

 

SUNSHINE STATEMENT: Be advised the Township Council has given notice in 

accordance with the sunshine law in the following manner.  Notice published in the 

Burlington County Times on December 30, 2010 and posted on the bulletin board on 

the same date. 

 

Mr. Catrambone took a moment to welcome Congressman Adler, Assemblyman Herb 

Conaway, Freeholder Maryanne Reinhardt, former Councilmen Mark Macey and Mike 

Bohn.  He also welcomed Deputy Mayor from Riverside Lorraine Hatcher.  

 

Congressman Adler administered the Oath of Office to Councilman Morrow. 

 

Assemblyman Herb Conaway administered the Oath of Office to Councilman 

Schwartz. 

 

Congressman Adler administered the Oath of Office to Councilwoman 

Kolodi. 

 

ROLL CALL:  Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. 

Morrow were present.  

 

NOMINATIONS FOR PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL 
 

Mr. Moran nominated Thomas Morrow as President of Council for a term to 

expire December 31, 2011. The nomination was seconded by Mrs. Kolodi.  

 

There being no questions, the roll was called. 

 

Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 

 

Ayes: 5 

Nays: None 

 

Motion Approved 

 

NOMINATIONS FOR VICE PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL 

 

Mr. Moran nominated Gary Catrambone as Vice President of Council for a term 

to expire December 31, 2011.  The nomination was seconded by Mr. Schwartz.  

  

There being no questions, the roll was called.    

 

Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 

 

Ayes: 5 

Nays: None 

 

Motion Approved 

  

MAYOR’S APPOINTMENTS WITH ADVICE & CONSENT OF COUNCIL 

 

Appointment of Parker McCay as the Township Bond Attorney   #2011-1 

 

Appointment of John Wisniewski of Wisniewski & Associates as the Township 

Labor Attorney   #2011-2 

 

Appointment of John Wisniewski of Wisniewski & Associates as the Township 

Tax Attorney   #2011-3 

 

Jamey Eggers, Thomas Morrow, John Moran and Hugh McCurley to the Multi 

Dwelling Emergency Commission for a term to expire December 31, 2011 

 

 

Mr. Catrambone made a motion, seconded by Mr. Moran to confirm the 

appointments of the Mayor. 



  

There being no questions, the roll was called.    

 

Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 

 

Ayes:  5 

Nays: None 

 

Motion Approved 

  

     

COUNCIL’S APPOINTMENTS BY RESOLUTIONS 

 

Resolution appointing Robert Marrone of Bowman and Company, LLP as 

Township Auditor #2011-4 

 

Resolution appointing Adam Brent as Township Public Defender #2011-5  

 

Resolution appointing Dean Buono as Township Prosecutor #2011-6 

 

Resolution – Cash Management Plan – Depositories and Investments #2011-

7 

 

Mr. Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Kolodi to adopt the above 

resolutions. 

 

There being no questions, the roll was called. 

  

Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 

  

Ayes: 5 

Nays: None 

 

Motion Approved 

        

 

MAYOR’S APPOINTMENTS 

 

Jerry DeSanto to the Planning Board as Class 2 Member for a term to expire 

December 31, 2011 

 

Lou Petti to the Planning Board as Alternate 2 for a term to expire June 30, 

2011. 

 

Mary Parento to the Recreation Advisory Committee for a term to expire 

December 31, 2012 

 

COUNCIL’S APPOINTMENTS 

 

Gary Catrambone to the Planning Board Class 3 for a term to expire December 

31, 2011 

 

Voltaire Gonzaga to the Zoning Board as Alternate 1 for a term to expire June 

30, 2011 

 

Jeff Newman to the Zoning Board as Alternate 2 for a term to expire June 30, 

2011 

 

Robert Veight to the Recreation Advisory Committee for a term to expire June 

30, 2012 

 

Paul Schultz to the Recreation Advisory Committee for a term to expire 

December 31, 2012 

  

Sandra McCaslin to the Recreation Advisory Committee for a term to expire 

December 31, 2012 

  

Mr. Moran made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Kolodi to appoint those named above. 

 

There being no questions, the roll was called. 

 



Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Mr. Moran, Mr. Catrambone and Mr. Morrow voted aye. 

 

Ayes: 5 

Nays: None 

  

  

Motion Approved 

 

 

COMMENTS   

 

Mr. Schwartz – Mr. Schwartz thanked the residents of Ward 1 for their support and 

confidence in him to serve them.  He thanked former Councilman Mike Bohn for his 

help and Gary Catrambone for taking all the phone calls from him and being 

available to answer his questions.  He thanked his family for the sacrifice they have 

made during the campaign and are going to make moving forward. 

 

Mrs. Kolodi – Mrs. Kolodi thanked Mayor Paris and Councilman Catrambone.  She 

stated that every year she tells her students that they need to be active citizens and 

do their part in this world.  She felt that if she turned down this opportunity to run 

for Council it would be hypocritical.  Her students are what made her decide to run.     

When they asked her to run, they put their faith and trust in her. In this new 

position, she will continue to look to the other members of Council for their support. 

She thanked her husband Bill for his support.  She also thanked her mom and dad, 

her sister for being here today.  They were the ones that taught her, by example, to 

care for others. She stated that her parents are the best people she knows.  Finally, 

she thanked the residents of Ward 3 for their support.   

 

Mr. Catrambone – Mr. Catrambone stated that he is very proud of the new Council 

members. He thanked all the people here today that have helped them.  He is proud 

to serve this community and can’t wait to see what happens in 2011. 

    

Mr. Paris – Mr. Paris thanked everyone for coming out today.  He is very excited for 

our new Council members and to work with them.  He stated that we have a lot to 

do and will be working hard.    

 

Mr. Moran – Mr. Moran thanked everyone that came out today. He thanked Mrs. 

Kolodi and Mr. Schwartz for stepping up to serve this community. He stated that we 

will need to jump right into the budget and if there is any advice he can give is to 

spend some time with the Administrator Jeff Hatcher trying to understand the 

budget.  

 

Mr. Morrow – Mr. Morrow thanked his family.  He stated that they instilled in him to 

work hard and do the right thing and that is why he ran for Council.  The past two 

years have been difficult economically but he feels we will do a great job.  He 

thanked Congressman Adler for being here today and swearing him in today. He 

stated that it is an honor and a privilege to serve.           

    

Motion to adjourn the meeting 

 

Mr. Catrambone made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Kolodi to adjourn the 

meeting.  All were in favor, the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

       Submitted, 

 

       Jamey Eggers 

       Township Clerk 

 
 


